To consider the undermentioned Notice of Motion proposed by Councillor Karen Garrido and seconded by Councillor Tim Perkins – 

“This Council deplores the actions of Leadership of the Council in instructing officers to prepare and issue a leaflet regarding the proposed Justice Centre in Swinton, during the recent Swinton South Ward by-election, knowing that this was a political issue being campaigned upon by the three main Political Party candidates. 

This Council further condemns the use of taxpayers’ money and officers’ time for purely party political purposes by the Leadership of this Council.

In view of these actions, Councillor John Merry as Leader and Councillor David Lancaster Deputy Leader of the Council, have lost the confidence of this Council and we hereby call for their immediate resignation together with a statement by them apologising to the taxpayers of this City for the inappropriate use of Council funds.” 

